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Arrowhead Harley-Davidson 

16130 N Fountain Center DR 

Peoria, AZ 85382 

publisherahhog@gmail.com 

DISCLAIMER: The Harley-
Davidson Motor Co., Arrowhead 
Harley-Davidson, and Arrowhead 
H.O.G. Chapter 5104 make no 
claims as to the accuracy of the 
material within this newsletter. 

This newsletter is designed to 
help keep our members informed 
and in touch with what our chap-
ter is doing. Please refer to and 
use Teamup on a regular basis to 
follow what is coming up.  

The Calendar in this newsletter is 
only accurate at the time of print-
ing.  

We invite our members to send 
any ideas or places of interest for 
our Road Captains to include in 
the Ride Calendar. 

Please send all correspondence 
to; 

publisherahhog@gmail.com 

___________________________ 

If a member (non-officer) submits 
an article and it is used, They will 
receive a $10.00 Gift Card. 

 
Our new website                             

ahdhog.com 

July 1, 2024 rev. 16 
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The Life of Ed Baldwin - from Ed’s Kids 
 
Ed Baldwin, you know as a Harley-Davidson enthusiast who loved being a member 
of your club and all the wind therapy that comes with it. He always spoke of you 
fondly.  
As his grown children were so very far away in other cities and states it was reas-
suring to know that he had a second family who he had for friendship, loyalty, sup-
port, and encouragement. He always spoke of the adventures and kinship he 
shared with you all. 
As it turns out, you met him in the final chapter of his life. However, his earlier chap-
ters were equally rich and fulfilling. Our dad loved boating life. As kids we spent our 
summer weekends on the lake. He taught us to water ski at young ages and the 
important life lesson of overcoming fear and finding courage to try something new. 
We spent several vacations floating on Lake Cumberland, KY while living on a rent-
al houseboat and exploring with our ski boat during the day. 
Many times, while on the boat our dad would put on Bob Marley and other diverse 
music. This led his second son and daughter to have a lifelong love of live music 
and concert going. Sometimes life becomes hard for us all.  
 
When we lost in a sporting event, had a difficult patch in our lives or came up short 
on a job promotion we really wanted, our dad was there to lift us up and encourage 
us to keep fighting. He was our greatest cheerleader and confidant. The success 
we ultimately had in sports, our careers and being well rounded adults and parents 
came from his so many 
words of wisdom. 
 
We looked up to our father and learned to emulate his desire to never stop learn-
ing. Our dad studied industrial engineering at college, was an avid reader and ex-
tremely knowledgeable in a vast array of areas. Through his example we too saw 
the value of learning and obtained three bachelor #39 degrees, two MBAs and flu-
ency in Spanish between the three of us to take with us into very fulfilling careers. 
Any success we’ve had couldn’t have been done without his example and encour-
agement. 
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A Special Thank You to Rich for this: 

To use Teamup, you go to teamup.com on your computer or get the Teamup Calendar 
app.  When you have done this, you will create an account. On the computer it will ask 
you to confirm your email address and when it does it will ask you to login.  Now it will 
say  create a new calendar or existing one.  Select an existing one and on the next page 
enter this link: 

https://teamup.com/ks8puvmyau6hub4nfh 

On a cell phone you add the App. If you have not already created an accout, you will do it 
now.  If you did or finished creating your account login, it will say “create a calendar” in 
larger print, but below it in smaller print it will say “open existing account”.  Click on 
Open existing account and add the following link: 

https://teamup.com/ks8puvmyau6hub4nfh 

When you have done this you should now see HOG83 Calendar on your screen.  From 
now on, any ride that we add to this calendar should show up in about 2 minutes if your 
devices are turned on. 

 

Richard Sporski 

Past Director 

IMAGES OF WHAT YOU SHOULD 
SEE ON YOUR COMPUTER 
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Hogsters: 

 

A note from your manager! 2024 is moving along quickly and is half over already, It’s HOT out 
there! To stay cool, we are planning some early morning breakfast rides and some northern AZ 
mountain rides throughout the rest of the summer. We have some really cool destination rides so 
stay tuned on team up for details.  

Hogsters keep up the good work on your RIDE 365 CHALLENGE We are currently #1 in our region 
again with a total of 231,363 as of today 6/13/24 the day I am writing this article. Let's stay on pace 
and cruise to the finish line in the #1 position. Remember to turn in your 365 mileage reports on a 
monthly basis and get entered into the Dealership Gift Card Raffle. We Draw every 3 months.  

Okay Hogsters that is all for now ride safe stay hydrated and see you at the next ride or meeting. 

 

Ron L. 

Chapter Manager 
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NewsleƩer – July 2024 

I would first like to thank Kerrie and Win for their leadership of HOG 5104 over the past year and a half. I 
know they will do great things at Road Runner and want to offer my support with whatever they might 
need. 

With the transiƟon of officers, I would like to let everyone know who are the people in what posiƟons. 

Assistant Director – John Sbrega 
Secretary - Jan Foutz 
Treasurer - Terry Smith 
Membership Officer – Jeff Shropshire 
Head Road Captain – Steve Schell 
Safety Officer – Ed Berg along with Rick Frey 
AcƟviƟes/Ladies of Harley – Mandi Larkins 
Historian – Tom Powell 
Photographer - Fred Kramer 
Publisher/Editor – Phil Hall 

I would like to thank each and every one of them for volunteering their Ɵme to HOG 5104 

The chest pieces may have moved around, but our Chapter mission statement has remained the same 
which is to Ride/Have Fun/Be Safe. 

We are always looking for addiƟonal volunteers to assist in some of the posiƟons, and with a lot of new 
members we would love to have you as backup help for posiƟons like acƟviƟes, membership and road 
captain. If you are interested, see one of the officers to discuss what you would be interested in doing. 

Finally – last year as a chapter, for the annual mileage ridden, we were # 1 in the western region and #4 in 
the naƟon with over 1 million miles as a chapter. In order to conƟnue on that pace, we need all members 
to turn in mileage forms to Ron Long on at least a quarterly basis. 

If you have not given one at the start of the year (and many members have not) please complete a form 
now so we can get a starƟng point to track your mileage for that point forward. All miles ridden this year 
prior will not count unƟl we enter the beginning mileage at the Ɵme you submit your form. So please get 
your forms to Ron ASAP. We want to be #1 in our region again this year and bat out ScoƩsdale again. 

Ride/Have Fun/Be Safe 

Kevin M 

Director 
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Hello HOG Family, 
 
I am excited to start working as your Assistant Director, Supporting our fearless leader, Kevin Mancino. What 
that means, I am still learning. Bear with me as I learn the ropes and can soon contribute to the amazing fam-
ily we have at Arrowhead. 
 
A couple of reminders I can give you: 
 
1. We are still open for the football event tickets. The more the merrier! 
 
2. Remember Bingo participants do NOT have to be present at the chapter meeting in order to win. There will 
be an envelope in the lounge area at the dealership for you to place your winning Bingo card. I will be in-
stalling it tomorrow, June 16. 
 
Thats it for housekeeping. Now just some general thoughts for all of us; IT IS HOT! Be extra careful out there 
and take care of each other on rides. Also, give us your thoughts on beating the heat and still enjoy riding. I 
know options are limited, but we would love to hear from you. 
 
Finally, make sure to introduce yourself to your fellow HOGs. I am terrible with names, and I can't be the only 
one. We are like minded spirits who love this thing we do, so make sure we get to know each other a little 
better while we do it! 
 
Keep that shiny side up! 
 
John Sbrega 
Asst Director, Arrowhead HOG Chapter 
Asst.dir_hog@yahoo.com   
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Happy summer, riders.  
 
There is a lot of hot days ahead for us. At least we’ll have some breakfast rides and trips and rallies. Oh, and 
ice cream runs. 
 
I’m looking forward to the July ride to South Fork, Colorado. I hope many of you are going as well. It should 
be a great ride and fun times. 
 
Attend the ride planning meeting to suggest your favorite rides or email or call one of the officers to let us 
know where you’d like to go. It could be a comedy club, a new restaurant, a movie, a bag lunch ride to some-
where wonderful that you know about. All suggestions are welcome.  
 
No Chapter meeting in July, so see you at the next one in August and/or at Arrowhead Harley-Davidson. 
Have a safe and happy summer. 
 
Your Secretary, 
Jan 
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      July – 2024 

 

As Treasurer, the last three months have kept me fairly busy with chapter acƟvity.  Money has been coming in for several different 
items.  They include money for a shirt order, Ɵckets to Arizona Cardinals games and the usual items such as memberships, patches 
and money from chapter meeƟngs.  All of these are kept separate so they can be tracked for reports and taxes. There’s also been a 
change in Officer posiƟons, which required changes at our bank.  It’s been a busy Spring season. 

As someone who rides a lot of miles each year, I wanted to encourage everyone to be sure you are reporƟng he miles you ride to 
Ron Long.  Our chapter was number one in the region last year and we’ll be celebraƟng that in October of this year.  We’re encour-
aging everyone to work hard and help us conƟnue our status as the number one chapter in the region.  You can have your miles 
recorded by turning in the HOG Mileage RecogniƟon Form to Ron Long.   You can find that on the website (www.ahdhog.com) 
when you click to see common Forms.  OH, and if your spouse/partner rides as a passenger and is a chapter member, don’t forget 
to report their miles too.  Your miles will count as miles they rode.  Let’s keep those miles coming in!! 
Terry Smith 

Treasurer 
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The “Strong” Chapter That Rides 
 

As I return to the role of the Membership Officer, I am humbled and honored by the number of peo-
ple who have welcomed me back and how thankful I am for the opportunity, again. A role, that I truly 
enjoy and take seriously!  

 

I would be remiss if I did not acknowledge and thank my successor and predecessor Steve Schell, 
for his efforts in keeping our chapter membership strong and vibrant. Of course, no one single per-
son is responsible for the strength of our chapter, it is the result of every member, volunteer, and of-
ficer that makes our chapter strong and fun! With this in mind, I would like to personally thank Kerrie 
Navin and Win Hillibert for their leadership and guidance, as they take on new challenges at our sis-
ter chapter. 

 

As of this newsletter, our chapter has 229 members at the end of June. What is truly impressive 
about this, are the increased number of members that are showing up for rides and helping out all 
around the chapter! This is a true reflection of riding, having fun, and our connections with our HOG 
family and friends. Not to mention the impressive attendance at the ever popular Taco Tuesday! 
Thanks Gab and Mandi. 

 

In closing, I would like to thank our awesome sponsoring dealership, Ron Long, Sam Sovis, and Eric 
Bushamie for purchasing a brand new commercial BBQ Grill for the chapter and dealership! Check 
out the pictures on facebook at Arrowhead HOG 5104. Win and I had a great time assembling it and 
can’t wait to grill on it.  

 

RIDE AND HAVE FUN! If you aren’t having fun, you aren’t doing it right. 

 

Respectfully,  

Jeff Shropshire,  

HOG 5104 Membership Officer 
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 Hello Everyone, 

We have a ride planning meeƟng coming up on Sunday the 16th, yeah, I know it’s Father’s Day. But, if you 
have some Ɵme, swing by the dealership between 11 and 1, we would love to hear from everyone on new 
rides. Thinking that we might have to schedule some evening and/or night rides, nice way to beat the heat. 
We have a fun ride coming up shortly to White Mountain, we also have a few rides during the week and 
some on the weekends… Check out TeamUp for all the scheduled rides. If you get a chance come out for a 
ride. 

It’s not about the desƟnaƟon, it’s about the journey!!! 

 

Steve S. 

Head Road Captain 
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RIDE 

 

. 

Safety Officer 
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Activities Director 

HI friends, It’s that HOT time of year again.   IF you ride all year like I do, remember to stay hydrated. 

  

I’m excited for the fun we have planned in this summer’s cool events. 

We are going to start CARD GAME NIGHTS:   2ND Friday of the month in the conference room at AHD 

We will be doing movies, picnic at the park (with a water fight), ice cream, night rides and random good times. 

Summer LOH fun will be the last Friday night of every month and more. 

All the activities will be listed on the TeamUP APP or see a calendar at the dealership.  

Just a reminder we need to get all of your millage readings updated, you can do this at a ride or come see me at the dealership. 

I am open to suggestions on rides and fun. 

If you need any motorcycle help, come find me and let me know how I can help you.  

  

Thank you 

Mandi Love 

480-849-9105  
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Hey Ladies, 

I think it is great to see and encourage other lady riders, GO YOU! 

We are starting to have a ladies night activity the last Friday every month, and more events throughout the summer. 

We will be doing some shorter rides for newer lady riders if you know any one that would like to invite. 

With the heat of the day, we will be doing full moon rides and night events. 

Call or come see me with any questions or suggestions. 

Live to ride, ride to live 

Mandi Love 

480-849-9105 
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Hello fellow 5104 Hog members, 
 
I recently accepted the Historian position within the chapter.  
 
I was blessed to have parents who were very active in the motorcycle world. My riding started behind my 
father and in his sidecar in the 1960s and I've never looked back. Dirt bikes followed with trail blustering, 
observed trials, flat track and motocross racing.  
 
My street adventures began in the early 1970s and continue to this day, 
       
I look forward to doing justice to the Historian position and adventures to follow with my riding brothers 
and sisters, 
 
Tom P. 
Historian 
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Photographer 

Hello everyone at chapter 5104.  

It's Fred the photo guy. Just leƫng you know that things are heaƟng up at Arrowhead. And we are having a 
great Ɵme at all the events, it's been a lot of fun with friends.  

Enjoy summer and please be safe. 

 

Fred K. 

Photographer 



 

 17 

From Behind the Typewriter: 

We had our ups and downs the last quarter. We are on the upswing and need to keep it going. We have 
Rides, Events and gatherings coming up, so check with TeamUp and our website for details. 

With the weather geƫng warmer, I look forward to earlier rides for breakfast. Our Road Captains have 
planned a number of rides and are looking at more. Any suggesƟons, please let us know. 

Phil H. 

Editor 
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From the desk of the past director: 

Just a quick note to let you know we have made a sign. It will be put up in the dealership for bragging rights.  

We won the South West mileage 365 program last year. It is our intent to show it off. So, we now have a sign 
that says “HOG 5104 The best in the South West Over 1 Million Miles in 2024.” Tell it to everybody we 
earned it. 

I Just wanted to let you know that we are working on geƫng more pictures up on SmugMug so you can see 
yourself on all your rides. Fred is now learning how to use it so he can put all his photos up. I will be traveling 
for the month of Aug. so I hope to see you in Sept., again ride safe and keep the shine side up. 

 

Richard S. 

Past Director 
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2023 ARROWHEAD HOG CHAPTER 5104 RIDE SCHEDULE                              
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M & CLUCK SIGN-UP SHEET 

PLEASE PRINT 

MEMBER(S)_________________BEEF____CHICKEN______ 

___________________________BEEF____CHICKEN______ 

GUEST(S)____________________BEEF____CHICKEN______ 

___________________________BEEF____CHICKEN_______ 

$10.00 PER PERSON TOTAL AMOUNT $______________ 

Make checks out to HOG 5104 



 

 25 


